CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING – 9TH MAY, 2005.

PRESENT: Councillors Hinds and Devine



M. Bleese, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, B. McIntyre,



P. Prady, J. Spink, A. Westwood and M. Willetts

· Record of the meeting held on 25th April, 2005 – noted

· Salford Children’s Holiday Camp – approval to increase grant to £40k in 2005/06 and for the grant to be index linked in future years

· Insurance renewals – that consideration be deferred to the next meeting

· Job Evaluation Update – Mike Bleese reported on the current position with regard to Job Evaluation – agreed that the matter be reported to Cabinet Briefing and Budget and Efficiency Cabinet Working Group

· Equal Opportunities Forum Agenda – noted

· Law and Admin monthly update – this item was not considered and it was agreed that in future Heads of Function would only report on the performance of their Sections on a quarterly basis – Keith Clare to draw up a programme of dates

· Law and Administration Land Team – Alan Eastwood reported on the re-structuring of the Land Team in order to deal with the increased work load and reduce the amount of overtime worked

· Proposal for capital expenditure – approval to block improvements to commercial properties in the “Arrowhead” Charlestown - £79,800

· Exception to Standing Orders – approval to the appointment of ECOTEC Ltd as consultants to undertake an external evaluation of the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund

· Trainees / apprentices – Mike Bleese reported on the possible opportunities for children coming out of care to undertake in-house traineeships or apprenticeships

· Coroners Court Costs – to be discussed with the Leader and Chief Executive

· Education Funding 2006 – Bob McIntyre reported on a consultation paper that had been issued on schools funding from April, 2006 together with the response to the 35 questions from the Schools Forum – that the response from the Schools Forum be noted  

